
 

NOTICE OF POSSIBLE QUORUM 

OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

SATURDAY, JANUARY 15TH, 2022 

9 AM - 

ATTENDING THE FOLLOWING: 

DOUBLE HORN IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION ANNUAL MEETING 

& DOUBLE HORN CREEK WATER SUPPLY CORP. ANNUAL MEETING 

BOTH HELD AT: 

SPICEWOOD COMMUNITY CENTER 

7901 CR 404 

Spicewood, TX   78669 

 

 

A quorum of the members of the City Council may be present at this annual event.  

No formal action will be taken, but it is possible that discussions could occur which could be construed to be 

“deliberations” within the meaning of the Open Meetings Act; therefore, this event will be treated as an “open 

meeting” and the public will be allowed to observe. 

 

I do hereby certify that the Notice of Meeting was posted at the Spicewood Community Center and Double Horn City 

Hall in City of Double Horn, Texas, a place convenient and readily accessible to the general public at all times. Said Notice 

was posted by the following date and time: January 11th, 2022, on 2pm, at least 72 hours prior to the scheduled time of 

said meeting. 

                                                                                                                   ________________________________________ 

                                                                                                                    Karen Maxwell, City Secretary  

The Texas Open Meetings Act, codified in Chapter 551 of the Texas Government Code, does not require an agenda posting where 

there is a gathering of a quorum of the City Council at a social function unrelated to the public business that is conducted by the City 

Council, or the attendance by a quorum of the City Council at a regional, state or national convention or workshop, ceremonial event 

or press conference or press conference. The City Secretary’s Office may occasionally post agendas for social functions, conventions, 

workshops, ceremonial events or press conferences; however, there is no legal requirement to do so and in the event of a social 

function, convention, workshop, ceremonial event or press conference is not posted by the City Secretary’s Office, nothing shall 

preclude a quorum of the City Council from gathering as long as “deliberations” within the meaning of the Texas Open Meetings Act 

do not occur. 


